
DE TOUR VILLAGE COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 5, 2018 
 

The regular meeting of the De Tour Village Council was held on Monday, March 5, 2018 at 5:00pm in the 
De Tour Village Memorial Hall.  Board members present were President Murray Fountain, Josh Adams, 
Joe Hudak, Marilyn McGuire, Fred Payment, Jen Postula, Gordon Usher and Jeremy Vredenburg.  
Member absent was David Rhinard.   Johnny Fountain, Jeff Galarowic, Chuck Lanning, Candy Postula and 
Bob Trudo were also in attendance. 
 
A motion was made by Fred Payment and supported by Jeremy Vredenburg to approve the minutes of 
the regular meeting held on February 5, 2018. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
A motion was made by Jeremy Vredenburg and supported by Josh Adams to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report for the month of March as presented. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk asked Council to add Sune’s invoice in the amount of $41.42 to bills that were presented.  All were 
in favor. 
 
On a motion made by Josh Adams and supported by Fred Payment, the bills for March were approved to 
be paid in the amount of 7861.35. 
Roll Call Vote:  Yes-6  No-0  Motion Carried 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Ambulance – The bumper on #2 Ambulance will be repaired by Chris Lucy, estimated cost range $200.00 
- $300.00. 
 
Economic Development - April 27th the EDC will host a job/career day for the surrounding communities.  
Time 2:00pm – 6:00pm.  Mr. Rob Bloch will interview a prospective MMMA company March 8, 2018. 
 
Festivals - Evening on the Trails was held on Saturday, March 3, 2018.  The event was smaller this year 
due to snow conditions. 
 
Finance - No new business 
 
Fire Department – The new truck will be ready within the next few weeks. 
 
Parks & Recreation – Susie Baker was instrumental in starting up the sport of Pickleball.  This game can 
be played at the De Tour School Gym on Saturdays from 9:00am – noon, March and April.    Many 
attended open play on March 3, 2018. 
 
Planning Commission – No new business. 
 
Public Works – DPW Director Bob Trudo discussed the cost, finance and possible purchase of a new 
plow truck.    Detailed information will be brought to the next meeting for Council’s review. 



Water & Sewer – Frost level 3 ½” or less.   Contacting customers to turn off let runs.   
 
Zoning – no new business. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Received an email from Mr. Bud Schopp, stating he owns the property were equipment for Sunrise 
Communications is located.  Mr. Schopp will dispose of equipment. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

No new business. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

No new business. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Village Council, on a motion made by Josh Adams 
and supported by Fred Payment, the meeting adjourned at 5:27pm.  The next regular Council 
meeting is scheduled for April 2, 2018 at 5:00pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marilyn McGuire, Clerk 
 


